Department of Engineering Dan Gaillet, P.E., County Engineer

3137 South Liberty Street, Canton, MS 39046 Office (601) 790-2525 FAX (601) 859-3430

MEMORANDUM

November 15, 2018

To:

Sheila Jones, Supervisor, District I Trey Baxter, Supervisor, District II Gerald Steen, Supervisor, District III David Bishop, Supervisor, District IV Paul Griffin, Supervisor, District V

From:

Dan Gaillet, P.E. County Engineer

Re:

Wetland Mitigation Credits Weisenberger Road Project

The improvements being made under the Weisenberger Road Project will require the mitigation of some wetland area. As a result, the Corps of Engineers will require that the County purchase 1.5 credits from the "Wetland Bank".

Therefore, the Engineering Department recommends that the Board approve the contract with Delta Land Services, LLC for the purchase of credits from the Little Bayou Pierre Mitigation Bank, for a fee of \$7,500.00.